

CHAWTON CRICKET CLUB



MINUTES

COMMITTEE MEETING

Tuesday 11th January 2011
8pm at The Greyfriar, Chawton

Present: Tim Jenkins, Richard Williams, Nicole Williams, Robert Knight, Jim Collins, Nick Gulwell, Mike Watson, Zoe Channon, James Harvey, John Rapley, Richard Wilson, Andy Whittall, Martin Skilton

Apologies: Tania Charlton, Guy Charlton

MATTERS ARISING

- ✂ The secretary will implement a new procedure for matters arising – all future minutes will highlight sections that need to be dealt with under the heading of ‘matters arising’. All other matters will be dealt with under the appropriate agenda heading. **Action TJ** (Matters Arising)

FINANCIAL UPDATE & FUNDRAISING

- ✂ Old & new Treasurer’s yet to meet to hand over paperwork etc. **Action NW/RWaterman** (Matters Arising)
- ✂ **Century Club** – The £1000 draw and one £50 draw still to be done. Need to verify paying members beforehand. It was agreed that winning numbers will in future be placed on the web site. It is hoped that the committee will have a clearer picture of the state of the Century Club by the next meeting. It was agreed to place century club entry forms on the web site. **Action Kate/TJ** (Agenda Next Meeting)
- ✂ **Match Fees** – a tighter rein is needed on collection of match fees – captains will need to complete match fees sheets to include payers, non payers, players, and to forward to the treasurer in envelope ASAP after the match. (Agenda Next Meeting)
- ✂ **Subscriptions** – It was agreed after a vote that subscriptions will be reintroduced at £20 (£10 for juniors/OAP’s/Students). A list of payers/non payers to be produced and displayed in the pavilion). (Agenda Next Meeting)
- ✂ **Fundraising Ideas** – Corporate Cricket Matches (one or two per season), Hire of Ground, Bonfire Night Bar (date required), New Year’s Eve Function, Christmas Cards, Pre Season Function (to be discussed at next meeting), Outside Summer Functions (using the club ground and facilities) **Action JR/AW/RK/All Committee Members** (Agenda Next Meeting)
- ✂ **Grants** – Committee representative to attend Parish Council meeting and enquire re possibility of financial help with thatch etc. **Action RWilliams/TJ** (Agenda Next Meeting)

GROUND & PAVILION MAINTENANCE

- ✂ **Sightscreen** – not a priority at the moment but need a new one
- ✂ **Pre Season Work Parties** – Dates to be sorted at next meeting (Agenda Next Meeting)
- ✂ **Machinery** – Robert Knight has acquired general quote for machinery. He will ask for more specific quotes by next meeting. He will also produce a list of club machinery/equipment. **Action RK** (Agenda Next Meeting)

WEB SITE

- ✂ Tim Jenkins is in process of updating present web site. **Action TJ** (Matters Arising)
-

-
- ✂ There is a possibility of changing the web site – using a new host. To be investigated.
Action AW (Agenda Next Meeting)
-

INDOOR NETS

- ✂ There will be no official indoor nets this winter but there is the opportunity for individuals to use the Dummer facilities. This will be publicised within the club.
(Matters Arising)
-

ADVERTISING

- ✂ Zoe Channon to enquire as to whether we can use advertising position adjacent to roundabout during April/May. **Action ZC** (Matters Arising)
-

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- ✂ Richard Williams volunteered to oversee collection of subscriptions. A relevant web site section to be implemented. **Action RWilliams/TJ** (Agenda Next Meeting)
 - ✂ Cricket clothing is available from Wilds Sports at reasonable prices (25% discount on bulk orders). Nicole Williams to organise and report back at next meeting. A link to be placed on web site. **Action NW/TJ** (Matters Arising)
 - ✂ Nicole Williams suggested that committee members look out for possible club sponsors either on a short or long term basis. **Action All Committee Members** (Matters Arising)
 - ✂ The fixture card will soon be put together – committee members are encouraged to look for advertisers. **Action All Committee Members** (Agenda Next Meeting)
 - ✂ It was decided that match fees for midweek games will be £3 per player.
 - ✂ A suggestion was made that Sunday matches should start earlier, especially those commencing at 2.30pm. It was decided that as many fixtures have already been agreed we would see how this progressed this season and review at end of season.
 - ✂ Nick Gulwell agreed to attend the HCL AGM in February. **Action NG**
 - ✂ League fixtures now available – a link to be placed on website. **Action TJ**
-

Meeting Closed at 10.10pm

Next meeting – Tuesday 8th February 2011